
PROCESS FOR THE AMNESTY INTERNATIONAL  
UNITED KINGDOM SECTION BOARD ELECTIONS  

  
Assuming there are more candidates than places on the Board, a ballot will 
be held. Members will be able to vote either by post or online. If there are an 
equal number or fewer candidates than places, then those candidates will be 
elected unopposed.  

  
If you want to know whether or not an election is required for any particular 
category of place and/or the number of candidates standing for that category 
of place, please contact Selma Shirazi on 020 7033 1505 after the closing 
date for nominations (5pm on 1 February 2019).  

  
Candidates may withdraw their nominations in writing to the Returning Officer 
by 3 February 2019.  

  
If an election is to be held ballot papers will be circulated to members from 22 
February 2019. Members will be able to vote up until 30 April 2019. The 
results of any election will be declared as soon as possible after the 
declaration date on Friday 28 June 2019 and will be published in the 
Amnesty International UK Section’s Magazine and website thereafter.  

  
We recommend you return the Application Form and Nomination Papers both 
electronically and in hard copy by 5pm on Friday 1 February 2019 to the 
following addresses: 

  
returningofficer@amnesty.org.uk  

   

Returning Officer, c/o Selma Shirazi  
Director’s Office  
Amnesty International UK Section  
Human Rights Action Centre  
17-25 New Inn Yard London, 
EC2A 3EA  
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